

101

1	[]	_ [
ā	١.	Ь	

Total	No.	of Questio	ns – 20
Total	No.	of Printed	Pages - 4

_				 	
Regd.					
No.		-			

Part – I ENGLISH, Paper-I (First Language)

Time: 3 Hours]

[Max. Marks: 100

SECTION - A

1. Annotate any TWO of the following in 10 to 15 lines each:

 $2 \times 4 = 8$

- (a) "Someday I will prove, without a doubt, the truth of what happened to me."
- (b) Character is not merely a copy-book ideal. It is the wisest national policy that can be conceived by any statesman.
- (c) There can be glory in failure and despair in success.
- (d) Coming to packing, wherever possible we can avoid the older route of plastics, though they are necessary for some products. Bio-degradable tapioca-linked paper packages have been developed in our country.
- 2. Annotate any TWO of the following in 10 to 15 lines each:

 $2 \times 4 = 8$

- (a) "Others, like soldiers, armed in their stings, Make boot upon the summer's velvet budg"
- (b) To break this shadow

 Into a thousand lights of sun,

 Into a thousand whirling dreams of sun.
- (c) Leave behind Ition and Carthage to antique dealers, And plain fresh method to stop Hiroshimas.
- (d) "Give me the strength never to disown the poor."
- 3. Answer any TWO of the following in 10 to 15 lines each:

 $2 \times 4 = 8$

- (a) Why was Arunima Sinha desperately trying to get into a job?
- (b) What is Rajaji's advice to the students of higher learning?
- (c) What should the teacher do to help the child tackle good and evil in the world?
- (d) How does information technology, according to Abdul Kalam and Rajan, change the agriculture sector?
- 4. Answer any TWO of the following in 10 to 15 lines each:

 $2 \times 4 = 8$

- (a) "Hold fast to dreams for when dreams go,
 - Life is a barren field frozen with snow."

How did Langston Hughes hold fast to his saying in 'As I Grew Older'?

- (b) How unique is Tagore's prayer to God?
- (c) Briefly explain the theme of the poem 'To a Student'.
- (d) According to Shakespeare, what are the lessons that human beings must learn from honeybees?

- 5. Answer any ONE of the following questions in 25 to 30 lines each:
- $1 \times 8 = 8$
- (a) Give an account of the series of troubles the narrator experienced in the wake of winning a road engine.
- (b) Why did Vijaya panic? Describe her actions after the missing of her son who had not returned home from college.
- (c) How is 'The Last Leaf' by O. Henry, a story of hope, friendship and sacrifice?

SECTION - B

6. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow: $5 \times 1 = 5$

Bertrand Russell appeals to all concerned as a human being, a member of the species man, whose continued existence is in doubt. A war with hydrogen bombs put an end to the human race. In his view, it seems that the 'general public' have not realised the real impact of a war with atomic bombs. A hydrogen bomb is 25,000 times as powerful as that which destroyed Hiroshima. So the stark, dreadful and inescapable problem before us is whether we shall put an end to the human race or if we shall give up wars. He explains in great detail the role of ordinary people in the peace process and requests the 'general public' to be more aware and assertive so that the fate of the nations need not be decided by despotic leaders alone.

Questions:

- (1) According to Bertrand Russell, what puts an end to the human race?
- (2) Who have not realised the real impact of a war with atomic bombs?
- (3) What does Bertrand Russell request to be more aware and assertive?
- (4) Write synonym for the word 'dreadful'.
- (5) How many times is a hydrogen bomb as powerful as that destroyed Hiroshima?
- 7. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow: $5 \times 1 = 5$

Whenever I hold a strategic planning session, the first value that all the executives agree on is integrity. Leaders know that honesty and integrity are the foundations of leadership. Leaders stand up for what they believe in. For example, Jon Huntsman is a multi-billionaire who started a chemical company from scratch and grew it into a \$12 billion enterprise. His book, Winners Never Cheat, is filled with stories taken from his own experience in which he steadfastly refused to compromise his principles. Huntsman says that integrity is the reason that he has been as successful as he is. "There are, basically, three kinds of people, the unsuccessful, the temporarily successful, and those who become and remain successful. The difference is character" he writes. Leaders with integrity are not afraid to face the truth. This is called the reality principle, or "seeing the world as it really is, not as you wish it to be." It is perhaps the most important principle of leadership and dependent on integrity because it demands truthfulness and honesty.

Questions:

- (1) What are the foundations of leadership?
- (2) What is the title of the book written by Jon Huntsman?
- (3) Write the adjective form of the word 'truth'.
- (4) What is the difference between the successful and the unsuccessful people?
- (5) The author emphasizes the importance of ______. (Choose the right option)
 - (a) honesty and integrity
 - (b) success
 - (c) leadership

SECTION - C

Note: The answers to questions in this section should be written at ONE PLACE in the answer-book separately. The entire section should be answered in one stretch and not mixed with other sections.

8	3.	Fill	in the blank	s wi	th 'a', 'an' o	r 'the	e':					6 × ½ = 3
		(a)	Chess is		_ interesting	gam	e.					
		(b)	Mummy is in	ı	kitche	n.						
		(c)	He lives in _									
		(d)			HMT w							
		(e)			yas are in th			India.				
		(f)			one eyed ma							
9) .	Fill	in the blank	s wi	th suitable	prep	ositi	ons:				6 × ½ = 3
		(a)	Ravi goes to						,			
		(b)	They like to				e mor	ning.				
		(c)	I have a mee									
		(d)	India fought									
		(e)	Tarun has be				riday	'.				
		(f)	My house is	+	a templ	e.						
1	0.		in the blank					he verbs g	given in	the	brackets:	$5 \times 1 = 5$
			Children				-		•			
			When they re						. (leave)			
			Look! The m									
			Yesterday, w									
		(e)	He	a ne	w bike next	week	. (buy	")				
11.	Re	wri	te the senter	ces	as directed	in t	he b	ackets:				$5 \times 1 = 5$
	(a)		enuka took so						Active	voiœ	to Passive v	oiœ)
	(b)		he letter has	been	written by l	Ketai	n. (C	hange the s	sentence	fron	n Passive vo	ice to
		_	ctive voice)	1.1		(0)						
	(c)		hnny said, "I				_		t speecn)		
	(d) (e)		can drive a car ou haven't bro						estion to	, 10)		
	(6)	•	ou naven t bro	RCII	the willdow,			. (2300 0 90	couon a	-6/		
12.	Re		te the follow			orre	cting	g the unde	erlined	part	:	$5 \times 1 = 5$
	(a)	T	he Iron is a us	eful	metal.	- 4 L						
	(b) (c)		his house <u>is be</u> re you from C									
	(d)		hreya's house		-			_				
	(e)		hey bought lot					se.				
13.	Us	e ar	y THREE of	the	following p	hras	sal v	er bs in yo	ur own	sent	ences:	$3 \times 1 = 3$
	(a)		eak down		end up		(c)	go ahead			turn off	
	(e)	se	nd back	(f)	deal with							
14.	TA	enti	fy silent con	eone	nts in the f	ollo	wing	words :				6 × ½ = 3
		to	Ŧ .		knight	0110	(c)	receipt		(d)	laugh ·	0 K /3 - 0
	(e)		nest	(f)	psychology			4		\ <i>\</i>	Q	
15.			fy the parts			und	lerlir	ned words	:			$6\times\frac{1}{2}=3$
	(a)		his <u>house</u> is lil		palace.							
	(p)		avi runs <u>quick</u>			•						
	(c) (d)		<u>uch!</u> I hurt m <u>he</u> was a journ	-								
	(a) (e)		hey sell <u>old</u> th									
	(f)		igers <u>are</u> feroc	_								
	1-7											

16.	Mate	ch the wo	rds in	Column 'A' w	ith t	heir mean	nings/d	lefinitio	ons in (Column B'	:
						•					6 × ½ = 3
		Column '				Column B					
	(1)	adventur	re			ening, bein					
	(2)	afoot				eak someth	_	_			
	(3)	cynic		, , , , ,		iusual, exci	_	-		-	
	(4)	smash		, ,	-	son who be			le are n	ot honest	
	(5)	penury		1 1		v method, i		duct			
	(6)	innovatio	o n			lent windy					
						ate of being	y very po	or			
				(n) a	ιαea	d body					
17.	15% inco The	6 on food. ome for er remainin	Anothentertain g 15%	thly income is r 15% is spent ment. Househ of his income is ents in five dif	on toold as save	he education of the control of the c	on of his expenses ent this	childre consur data by	n. He u ne 20% a pie ch	ses 10% of h of his salar art.	nis 7y. 1 × 5 = 5
				class, 220 stude ag in 12th class.						11 th class. 2	80
18.		ad the fo	ollowii	ng transcript	ions	and wri	te any	FIVE	words	in ordina	ry 5 × 1 = 5
	(a)	/tɔ:k/	(b)	/skIl/	(c)	/dri:m/	(d)	/bl∧d/	(e)	/tek'noləd3	i <i>l</i>
	(f)	/fe1 0 /	(g)	/'Stju:dnt/	(h)	/hæpi/	(i)	/pi:pl/	(i)	/'ɔ:də(r)/	
						OR					
				is different fr	om t	he other w	ords in	the grou	ip with	regard to the	ne .
			underl	ined letters.	.,						
	(a)	gum		<u>ā</u> eṁ	girl						
	(b)	<u>c</u> ar		<u>c</u> inema	<u>c</u> ric	ket					
	(c)	<u>goo</u> d		f <u>oo</u> d	$m_{\underline{o}}$	o d					
	(d)	try		cry	tra	Y .					
	(e)	gure		gugar	leig	ure					
19.	W	rite the n	umbei	of syllables f	or a	ny SIX of t	he folk	wing u	ords :		6 × ½ = 8
	(a)		(b)	envelope		knife	(d)	tempes		intelligenc	
	(f)		(g)	revolutionary			(i)	soldier		decompose	
				•	, ,		(-)		•		
20.		-		owing dialogu							$4 \times 1 = 4$
	Me	other :	Wha	t was that terri	ble n	oise ?					
		-		anything	?						
	Sit	ta:	I'm s	orry, mom. I dr	oppe	d a glass or	n the floo	or.			
	Mo	Mother :		you hurt?							
	Si	Sita :		out							
	M	other :	I'm g	lad that you ar	en't l	hurt! It wa	s	on yo	ur 1st bi	rthday.	
	Si	ta :	I feel	bad for breaki	ng th	e glass.					
	Me	other :	Have	n't I told you to	han	dle glasswa	are care	fully?			
	Si	ta :	The s	glass was too sl	ip pe ı	ry.					
	M	other :	It's o	kay, but you've							
	Si	ta :	Sure	, Mom I'll not le	t i t l	nappen.					